Production Committee report
November 2010

On Wednesday November 17th the Production Committee met at Theatre Harrisburg. David Walker, Bob Eisenhour, Wayne Minnich and Paul Foltz were present.

The preparations for the Christmas Cabaret were reviewed and final details were assigned. The keyboard has again been arranged for through Ray’s Music. Wayne will organize a few singers to do the polka during the final number and Paul will work with Kevin Wagner to organize the short square dance section in Country Christmas. Costume and decoration ideas were discussed and it was decided to create a list of possible clothing and or décor needs and pass it out to the singers at the coming week’s rehearsal to see what they might have to use. Paul will contact the Club’s manager, Betsy, to see if the space will be decorated yet for the holidays and how much we can bring in to do. Final details for lights and any other equipment will be discussed with Chuck Atwell over the weekend. We still need a few extra people to distribute programs and to walk with patrons up and down the stairs (our safety patrol)

January’s concert needs came up next and we are in fairly good preparation. Again we‘ll be asking the singers if they have travel items and some costume pieces that can be used. Wayne is going to investigate the possibility of getting some members of his drumming circle to provide percussion for the Iko Iko number. It was decided to talk to Kevin Wagner about the possibility of obtaining small flags for the various countries. The majority of the January time slot was spent working on the It’s a Gay World number, sorting out how it will be incorporated into the concert.
Paul updated the committee on the situation for the April concert. Washington’s small ensemble is interested in coming up but they cannot make either of the available weekends in April. Paul will continue to work with them but it will be for a concert where they only will perform and our chorus may join them for only a song or two. 

June was also briefly discussed and some potential song titles to replace 50’s/60’s pieces were decided upon. At our next meeting Dave will present us with a demo line up that we will start working to develop. This concert is to be a more fully staged one, along the lines of our Broadway concert a year ago.

The final part of the meeting was devoted to developing a rough outline of what our 25th Anniversary season could be. We want to present this outline to the Anniversary Committee as a starting off point in developing our upcoming season. After the outline was crafted, the committee adjourned for the evening.

Respectfully submitted

Paul R. Foltz

Chair

